
 

  

Hartford High School Alumni Association 
Newsletter       May 2024  

Alumni Day Agenda  

 Saturday June 22nd 
 9:15AM  Parade Staging begins. 
Float participants meet at the 
White River Elem. School (Pine 
Street)                                                        
 11:00AM  Parade begins .This 
year’s theme is Mardi Gras 
 12:00-3:00PM  Post Parade 
Picnic at Hartford High School  
     Band: Forever Young 
     Food: from the Hartford 
Booster Club,  K C Moore Ice 
Cream and sno Cones truck, 
and GF salads 
  Admission is free.(Food and 
beverage available for pur-
chase) 
     Corn Hole Games and   Tours 
of the High School                          
 7-11PM  Alumni Dance   Leb-
anon Elks Club with DJ Mark 
Young 
Admission is $10.00 

Class of 1969 **55th Class Reunion**  The class of 1969 is having a get together with dinner at the Public House in 
Quechee on Saturday June 22nd. Classmates can start arriving at 4:30PM for social hour with dinner to follow. Please 
contact Charlie Hall with any questions at   chashall101@aol.com or at 802-291-2020. 

Class of 1974 **50th Class Reunion**  Our class is planning to build a float for the 
parade. We will meet at the North Hartland Dam for a picnic after the parade and 
are talking about a Sunapee Boat Cruise. We will contact classmates with specifics 
as they become available. If you have any questions please contact Barb Middleton  
bmiddleton56@gmail.com 

Alumni Executive Board Members & Contributors  
Jean Bomhower Rowzee ‘64 President/Alumni Database/Newsletter, Mike Campbell ‘85 Vice President and parade coordinator, Joyce Perkins 
‘65 Secretary, Kerry Ellis ‘78 Treasurer, Peggy McDerment ‘61 Memorial ,Tess Wood ’82 , Phil Sargent ‘72 Photographer, Darlene Levy ‘75 data-
base, Patti Holmes ‘75, Carlene Lyons ’69, Peter Henderson ‘77, Amanda Nelson ‘16 ,Jeff Moreno ‘94   
To contact members please email urhartfordalum@gmail.com or write to PO Box 891 White River Jct., Vt 05001  

Class of 1964 **60th Class Reunion**  Our class will be building a float for the parade. We will let local classmates 
know what times we will be assembling the float and on Friday afternoon we will meet to finish the job ,followed by 
pizza at Jean Rowzee’s house in Wilder. On Saturday all classmates are invited to ride on the float even if they can’t 
help decorate. After the parade our class will picnic at the High School to reminisce , meet with old friends and take a 
tour of the School. Anyone wanting to go to the dance that night may do so. On Sunday we will be meeting for brunch. 
Details are pending . We will send them out as soon as we get them. If you have any questions you can contact Priscil-
la Blake at prismnh@comcast.net  or Jean Rowzee at icre8invt@gmail.com 

   Greetings Alumnus, 
    While our goal is to continue the Hartford High tradition of reuniting each year on Alumni day, We continue to have limited 
interest and participation in the planning of alumni events. Most of us are very busy these days and finding time can be a chal-
lenge, but if you are one of those who would hate to see it all go away, please consider donating a few hours of your time. If 
you live locally, you could join us at our monthly meetings, or help us out on Alumni Day either at the parade, picnic or dance. 

If you are interested in getting together with your class please contact your 
class representative . If you do not know who that is contact us.             

1954 Alice Vincent –vtalice2003@yahoo.com 
1959 Eddie Page - HHSClass1959@gmail.com 
1960 Linda Bennedict North- Nentii@aol.com               
1964 Priscilla Blake- prismnh@comcast.net  
1965 Joyce Perkins—jperkinsmsw@aol.com                  
1969 Carlene Lyons- carlenelyons7@gmail.com   
1970 Elke Osler Hanna—Elke.hanna@gmail.com                   
1974 Barbara Middleton- bmiddleton56@gmail.com 
1975 Darlene Levy– darlenelevy@gmail.com 
1979 Candy York–   ecyork999@aol.com 
1980 Kathleen Perkins Rowell –rowell.kathleen@yahoo.com  
1990 Annie White Greenwood—greenwoodannie@yahoo.com 
1994 Jeff Moreno– morenoj@hartfordschools.net 
1995 Eric Ferguson– vtferg47@gmail.com 
 

Class of 1954 ** 70th Class Reunion** We are planning a get together on June 22nd from noon to 4 PM at the Greater 
Hartford United Church of Christ, 1721 Maple Street , Route 14, Hartford Village 05047. Call Alice Lyman Vincent  802
-436-2428 or email vtalice2003@yahoo.com with questions.  

       First Place - Class of ‘1978 

 Class of 1979**45th Class **Reunion ** Attention Class of 1979! Lets celebrate 
with a 45th reunion! We will be building a float ( beginning in May) and have a pic-
nic at the Hartland Dam after the parade. (first covered site on the right). More 
specifics on the float and picnic will come later via our Facebook page — most like-
ly will be like picnics in the past ( i.e., please bring a dish to share and your bever-
age.) If your are aware of someone not on Facebook, please leave a message and 
Candy will try to connect with them directly. #45!! 

Class of 1994**30th Class Reunion** 
Our class will have a float in the parade and will have a BBQ at Clifford Park in West 
Hartford at 3:00PM on Saturday. Contact Jeff Moreno
(morenoj@hartfordschools.net) to RSVP.There is also a GroupMe(Alumni94)we are 
using to plan and coordinate our class events.  

                We have a new Hartford Alumni website Please check it out and let us know what you think. 
                                                         Hartfordhighschoolalumni.org  

                                               The Dance is Back!!  
    We will have a dance at the Lebanon Elks Lodge on Heater RD in Lebanon NH from 7-11PM 
Saturday night June 22nd. 
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THANK YOU  

Erma Summarsell Kucewicz ‘44 
Doris Davidson Tatro Rafus ‘49 
Clayton S. Rice Jr. ‘49 
Alice Twiss Edward ‘49 
Gordan Fournier ‘49 
Robert Kendall ‘49 
John Greene ‘50 
Margaret Austen Faneuf ‘51 
Mamie Proctor Hanscom ‘51 
Constance Carter Smith ‘51 
Barbara Jamieson Thompson ‘51 
Sandra Freitas Smith ‘53 
Beverly Roberts Pippin ‘53 
Harry Kinne ‘54 
Janet Illsley Maxham ‘54 
Joseph Melisi ‘54 
Ronald Theriault ‘54 
Mary Baldasaro Foster ‘54 
William Romano ‘55 
Ann Thibodeau Stickney ‘55 
Pauline Derusha Wallace ‘55 
William Allen ‘56 
Robert F Courtemanche ‘56 
Edmond P. Gaudette ‘56 
Thomas Lillard Neal ‘57 
Albert L. Langlois ‘57 
 
 
 
 
 

Jack Evans ‘58 
Patricia Labelle Jones ‘59 
Barbara Bagley Hanchett ‘59 
John Preston ‘59 
Elaine Fritton ‘59 
Maynard “Butch” Boutin ‘60 
Linda Joyce Winget ‘60 
Carol Napolitano Young ‘61 
Norman P. Smith ‘62 
Sandra Aldrich Smith ‘62 
Dale J. West ‘62 
Albert Saboski Jr. ‘62 
Sandra Luce Morancy ‘64 
Linda Rogers Currier ‘64 
Carol Perkins Sherman ‘65 
Peter L. Jasmin ‘66 
Dale E. Phillips ‘66 
Margaret Woods Jackson ‘67 
Janet Hardy Potwin ‘67 
Ruth Bloomberg ‘69 
Tim Wells ‘69 
Pamela Oakes Weaver ‘70 
William Jay Bement ‘71 
Lucinda “ Cindy” Cameron ‘71 
Colleen Rose Murphy ‘72 
Nicolas P. Couture ‘72 
 
 
 

Rick C St. Peter ‘72 
Dale P. Vielleux ‘72 
Jack Briggs ‘75 
Cindy Lee Nolan ‘75 
Colleen Snow Davis ‘75 
Gary Hosford ‘77 
Robert E Lowery ‘77 
Caren Lee Quinn ‘77 
Gordon F. Wright ‘77 
Richard Pecor Jr. ‘78 
Andrew Clifford Johnson ‘79 
Dan Sheret ‘80 
Melinda “ Mindy” Jones Clark ‘81 
Michael S. Thurston ‘81 
Karen Marcotte Potter ‘83 
Lori Ann Ashline Rugg ‘83 
Scott Michael Lepine ‘84 
Richard Ray Woodward II ‘84 
Bernard Poschmann ‘84 
Joanne Rose Fernandes ‘86 
Stephen F. Jensen ‘87 
Scott Lucier ‘94 
Joshua Alan Kingsbury ‘96 
Sara Christensen-Smith ‘97 
Andrew S. Golder ‘98 
Noah Frazee ‘98 
 
 
 

Newell H Clark ‘10 
James R. Luce II ‘19 
 
Class Year Unknown 
 
Ernest Brown  
Joanne Proctor Best 
Janet Labounty Guillette 
Lawrence M. Papineau 
Colleen Pierce Porter 
Robert J.Trottier 
Christina M. Chatlos  
 

Alumni Memorial Roll April 15, 2023—April 30, 2024 

  To our        
advertising                                           
sponsors                            

                               Grand Marshal of the Alumni parade 
    We have selected Bob Potter to be this years’ Parade Grand Marshal. After graduating from 
Norwich University where he is a hall of fame Quarterback, Bob had a 41 year teaching career 
at Hartford where he coached football and baseball. He and former assistant Coach Mike 
Stone helped make Hartford into one of Vermont’s powerhouse football programs, winning 11 
states championships. Bob retired from coaching in 2005 and from teaching in 2009. 

*We apologize for any names omitted. Please contact us if you know of any errors at   Hartford Alumni Association, PO Box 891, White River 
Jct., VT 05001. or  urhartfordalum@gmail.com 

 

Bethany Henderson ‘02 

Toby Jasmin ‘88 
John Clerkin ‘67, Downtown Bill Brown ‘68,  Alex Defelice , Lisa 
O’Neil ‘82, Dot Griswold ‘85 , Candice Defelice ‘85 
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Gary Clay ‘60 

David C. Briggs  HHS  1964 
Innkeeper 

www.hotelcoolidge.com 

A Real North Country Hotel 

Welcome Home 
   HHS Alumni 

  

A Place of Hospitality Since 1849 

Kim Watkins LaBarge 77 , Morgan Barwood 2021 

  

5813 Woodstock Road 
802-295-8500 

                 Hartford High Sports in Review 

Class of ‘64  —  60 years!! 

Publichousevt.com 

  

Jeff Knight ‘89 

      The Hurricane athletic teams have had a year to remember! Last spring 4 teams were league champions: soft-
ball, baseball (Bill Veilleux ‘93), girls lacrosse, and boys lacrosse). The boys lacrosse team earned a #1 seed and 
won the first state title in school history with a thrilling 7-6 victory over Mt Anthony. The softball team earned 
the #1 seed in the tournament for the first time in school history and they made it to the semi finals for the first 
time since 1998. The girls lacrosse team earned the  #1 seed but was defeated in the semi finals which snapped 
their 32 game winning streak. Boys track finished in 3rd place at the state meet only a few points behind.  
     Success continued into the fall with 5 teams winning league championships: field hockey, boys golf, boys XC, 
football and boys soccer (Connor Brooks ‘15)The field hockey team defeated Woodstock 2-0 in the sate champi-
onship to earn the school’s 11th field Hockey team state title. Boys golf team won the state championship and 
the football team completed an undefeated season. Before falling in the state title game.  
    The winter season saw 3 more states titles with boys indoor track dominating the state meet on their way to a 
second straight state title and the girls ( Kylie Young ’02) and boys ( Todd Bebeau ‘87) ice hockey teams both 
winning state titles in March on a magical night at Gutterson .  
     The boys basketball ( Mike Gaudette ‘87) team also had a  historical season with a 19-1 record and a trip to 
the final four for the first time 1984 , advancing to the championship for the first time since 1933. They came up 
just short against a very talented Montpelier squad.  
 The 5 state titles in a single year breaks the school record of 3  set by 1994 and 2009.  
     The following teams are celebrating reunion years. All team members ,managers, and coaches are invited to 
be honored at halftime of the homecoming football game next fall on Friday September 20th(7:45PM) team 
members should get in contact with Jeff at morenoj@hartfordschools.net to coordinate the event. 
 
2020 Girls Indoor track   5th                                                     1994 Field Hockey       30th 
2020 Golf                       5th                                                     1989 Field Hockey       35th 
2009 Field Hockey          15th                                                    1985 Boys Ice Hockey  40th 
2004 Field Hockey          20th                                                    1935 Girls Basketball   90th 
1999 Field Hockey          25th 
1994 Field Hockey          30th 
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Jason Gaffney 93 
Wendy Henderson ‘75, Caren Henderson Holliday, ‘69  
Carlene Henderson Lyons ‘69 

    Denise Morse Bouchard ‘81  Peter Henderson ‘77 

  

      “Where the spirit does not work with the                
hand there is no art.” Leonardo da Vinci 
 
        Student comments on this years’ sports 
 “We’ve had a great season, and have come super far. For 
Hockey we got to be the first group of girls ever to win a 
state championship. We had all the fun hanging out on our 
parade bus, skating with the trophies, signing things, and 
we did it all with the boys team right there with us. “ 
Flynn Moreno ‘26 
 
“We’ve had such an up and down season, but in the end 
we found our stride and were able to win our first state 
championship since 2009. It was such a cool experience to 
be able to celebrate with my coaches, teammates, and 
family.” Ezra Mock ‘24 
  
We play well as a team but we don’t always act like a 
team. We’re a good team if we enter every game with 
confidence and we have a good chance to hang a banner 
even without our ace.”  Solomon Flores ‘25 
 
“This season has been great. We have such a strong team 
and we work really well together and can help each other 
whenever. Over all this season has been amazing. “ Mac-
kenzy Carrier ‘27 
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Phil Sargent ‘72  

Steven Davis ‘77, Kristen Connors ‘00,  

Brendon Blood ‘93 

                                                   
                                  Alumni Scholarship Winners 
Congratulations to our scholarship winners ! Last year’s winner was Cecelia Wendling. This 
year we had two winners. Gabriella Gardner and Payton Bessette.  

Second Place - Class of 1998        Third Place - Class of 1973  

                     Performing Arts Review 
     We currently have 5 performing ensembles: 44 students in the concert band, 45 
in the concert choir, plus jazz band, chamber choir , and pep band.  We kicked off 
the year with a performing Arts Department Family Cookout hosted by FOPAH 
( Friends of Performing Arts at Hartford.)  
     The fall featured the pep band at all football games.  
      The annual musical this year was “Curtains” , a murder mystery who-dun-it 
show featuring more than 40 students both on and off the stage.  
     Ensembles performed 2 concerts and are gearing up for our final spring concert 
and awards night on Wednesday, May 22nd in the HHS Auditorium. The concert 
band, concert choir, jazz band and chamber choir will all perform on that night. 
The band and Chamber choir will also perform at graduation on June 14th.  
     In November we hosted the District VI Fall Musical Festival and had 4 vocalists 
and 17 instrumentalists.  
     In January 17 vocalists and 4 instrumentalists performed in the District VI Win-
ter Musical Festival.  
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    If you would like to contribute please send your donations to Hartford High School  37 
Highland Avenue White River Jct. VT 05001  Please Write Alumni Arch/Legacy Park in the memo line and  
include your year of graduation . 
                                                          We will gladly send you a receipt for tax purposes. 

Rank   Class      Donation 
   1      2018         $3000.00 
   2      1979         $2500.00 
   2      2020         $2500.00 
   4      1989         $1084.00  
   5      1986         $834.00 
   5      1987         $834.00 
   7      1998         $750.00 
   8      1994         $665.00 
   9      1992         $350.00 
   10    1954         $250.00 
   10    1972         $250.00 
   12    1973         $200.00 
   13    1966         $180.00 
   14    1968         $150.00 
   14    1991         $150.00 
   16    1950         $100.00 
   16    1965         $100.00 
   16    1970         $100.00 
   16    1976         $100.00 
   16    1978         $100.00 
   16    1993         $100.00 
    22    1952        $50.00 
    22    1955        $50.00 
    22    1975        $50.00 
    22    1981        $50.00 
    22    1995        $50.00 
    22    2003        $50.00 
    22    2006        $50.00 
    29    1961        $25.00 
    29    1996        $25.00 
    29    1997        $25.00 
    29    2017        $25.00 
 

Steve Richard ‘77 ,Patricia Richard ‘77 , Brian Richard ‘79  
Timothy Martin ‘02   

  

service@richardelectric.com 

   Work continues on the Alumni Arch and Legacy Park projects. The brick columns are complete, the fencing is 
installed and the entryway is spectacular. There are new benches and picnic tables in Legacy Park and we’re 
ready to install the first monuments and markers! Thanks to all alumni and classes who have donated to make 
this a reality… You have raised almost $15,000 so far.3 classes (2018,1979,2020) have hit $2500.00 and will 
have a brick added to the Arch. 

  Performing Arts continued 
     We had 12 students accepted into the New England Musical Festival and one was chosen to perform her solo 
at the event. 
      For the first time in Harford history we had a student accepted to the American Choral Directors Association 
Eastern Festival. 
     This year we had 12 students attend the Vermont All State Festival and 4 students received top scores in the 
state.  

     In January the Chamber Choir hosted the first ever Gala Night and raised over $4000. for their trip to Ire-
land. Chamber Choir Alumni came back to perform along side our current members for a wonderful night full of 
music and laughter.  



 

7 

Wayne Josler ‘80, Doug Josler ‘86   Pete Schaal ‘65, Todd Schaal ‘88, Chester Fox ‘01 

Mark Pippin‘60, Pat Pippin ‘63                           
Christie Pippin ‘88 

 
 

 
 

802-296-6669 

David Hunt ‘15 

     In April the Chamber Choir traveled to Ireland to perform in amazing spac-
es in Cork, Kilkenny, Dublin, County Claire and Galway.     
     In February the Jazz band performed in the annual Tri Town jazz festival 
along with the Hanover and Lebanon High Bands.  
     March was a busy month celebrating Music and Our Schools Month. HMMS 
and HHS combined forces for the annual Concert Grande..This year’s theme 
was “Heroes”! Right after the concert HHS hosted “5th Grade Band Day” 
where all 66 Hartford 5th graders combined into one super group for rehears-
als, sectionals, and performances to help build excitement for joining the 6th 
grade band. 
      In March the Tri M Music Honor Society put on Pizzazz: the HHS Variety 
Show— showcasing many HHS talents including singing, instrumentalists, stand 
up comedy, and balloon animals all tied together with an original script for a 
night of comedy and entertainment. Tri M has raised money throughout the 
year for Double H Ranch in upstate New York as this camp has had a huge im-
pact on one of our members’ life.  
     This summer the performing arts camp, Broadway/Ventures will perform 
Mamma Mia on Friday, July 19th at 7:00 PM and Saturday, July 20 at 2:00 PM.  
     Our department is home to about 70 Students who continue to put out 
fantastic concerts and events. Alumni, come visit any time.  
     Next fall we will be putting on a musical “Bright Star” on November 8-
10th. 
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Hartford Alumni Association 
PO Box 891 
White River Jct., VT  05001 

                                                        Dues and Donations  
       
Name:                                                                               Maiden Name: ___________________________ 
 
Address_____________________________________________________Phone:_____________________  
    
City/State/Zip: _________________________________________________________ Graduation Year:   _____  
  
Email: ____________________________________________      Newsletter Preference:  Mail  Email (circle one ) 
  (If we have your email on file you will receive your newsletter electronically unless you inform us that you would  
prefer a copy be mailed to you. For every newsletter sent by email we have an additional dollar to use for scholar-
ships and projects) 
    Please consider paying your annual dues. The Alumni Association is completely dependent on your sup-
port. All money received covers the cost of Alumni Day, Scholarships, the newsletter, and any additional 
events and projects during the year.  
                  Dues Enclosed (recommended $10.00 annually): Other donations  $10, $20, $50,  $_____ 
   This year’s raffle is the Fred Davis Sr. ‘53 Memorial. First prize is $500.00, second prize  $200.00 and 
third prize $100.00 . Prizes will be drawn on Saturday night at the dance. Attendance is not required. 
   If you wish to purchase raffle tickets please do so here.  
   # of Raffle tickets needed __  at $5.00 per ticket or $20.00 for a book of 5 tickets__ 

 PLEASE MAIL VOUCHER AND CHECK PAYMENT TO                Total____ 
 
     HHS Alumni Association      OR  use the QR code                             
     PO Box 891                        Paypal Account” dues@hhsvtalumni.org                                           
     White River Jct. VT 05001   
                 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                            We  have a new alumni website       Hartfordhighschoolalumni.org   
Find us on facebook at    Hartford High School Alumni (VT)   or    You Know you grew up In Hartford, Vermont 
if      Alumni information can also be found on the  Hartford High School website at    HHSVT.com  Click About  
then Hartford Alumni Association on the drop down. 
If your name , address or email has changed recently don’t forget to let us know so that we can keep the da-
tabase updated. If you have friends or siblings who are Hartford Alumni and don’t receive the newsletter 
please tell them to send their information to us at          urhartfordalum@gmail.com 

WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 


